LUFFIN’ NEWS Continued

LUFFIN NEWS – October 2006

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ANNUAL MEETING

November 11, 2006

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

NOVEMBER 11 is our annual business meeting. The main order of business is to elect 2 board members. Please contact Mike Cooper if you are interested in serving. The location is Vineland Steak House & Buffet, 515 N. J. K. Powell Blvd (401 Bypass) in Whiteville at 6:30 PM. If you cannot attend please give your proxy to another member or allow the Board to vote your shares. You may call Gil Vick at 919-544-3031 to assign your proxy to the Board or another shareholder.
INDIAN SUMMER RACE WEEKEND - Our thanks to Mike Butts for doing a great job organizing the event, to Mary Bruce Grantham and Geri McArthur for all their help in the kitchen after dinner and preparing and cleaning up after lunch, to Abby Butts and Eva Cooper for registration, to Gaines Grantham for the outstanding T-shirt design and Race brochure, and last but not least to Gil Vick and Gaines for their work on Race Committee.

OCTOBER BOARD MEETING MINUTES:

Waccamaw Sailing Club, Inc.

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

October 15, 2006, 3100 Canal Cove Road, Lake Waccamaw, NC

Directors Present:  Gil Vick, David Sessoms, Paul Jueschke, Mike Butts, Valerie Georgevitch, & Gaines Grantham

A quorum being present, Vice-Chairman Mike Butts called the meeting to order at 1:30PM.

Georgevitch:  Cash on hand before Indian Summer weekend $12,409.

Application and check from Julie Hale accepted by consensus.  The check for $375 represented a $250 initiation fee and $125 for ½ of 2006 dues.  (See motion below)

Motion:  New member dues on or after Labor Day will apply to current year and will be ½ price.   Dues accepted on or after October 15 will apply to following year.  Motion approved by consensus.

Discussion:  Seven names identified who have bought stock but do not show up on the WSC stock list.


Eddie Elkins           
$250 Received 2006
Issue letter of receipt


Lana Dial

 Correspondence
Issue letter of receipt


Chris Cornwell

Paid


Issue letter of receipt


Peter Hug

Butts vouched

Past member – Refund $250



Tim Stevens

Faxed copy of share 
Correct stock list


John Rozier

Gaines vouched
Issue letter of receipt

Motion:  Accept the above disposition on stock.  Passed by consensus.

Discussion:  Bill Purcell has done a fantastic job resolving many issues with the stock list over the last 5 years.  The board needs to take that responsibility.

Motion:  Board will take responsibility for the stock book, establish an audit committee, and review these books.  Passed by consensus.

Discussion:  In an effort to encourage sailing in the next generation the board finds favor with the idea of permitting student guests.  We discussed some ideas for development of a policy:

· An active member must sponsor the student each year.  

· Student or parent will submit application/disclaimer. 

· Student boat parking on back lot only.  

· Nominal fee charged to sponsor ($25-$50 discussed).

· Sponsor will resolve any issues that arise with student.

· Student must be full time HS or College.

· Limit on number of guests (crew) student may host.

Gil Vick, Yeoman

Draft, October 18, 2006

NEW MEMBERS - Please welcome our newest member Julie Hale of Wilmington. She sails a West Wight Potter.

EMAIL – If you would like to save postage by receiving the Luffin’ News electronically, please e-mail me at ecooper@intrstar.net. Thank you.

Be sure to check the website for more club information. http://www.ussailing.net/waccamaw/
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